
Meeting Summary 

 

Turlock Subbasin Groundwater Sustainability Plan 
Groundwater Lunch Hour: Overview of GSP Chapter 5: Water Budgets 
Virtual Meeting Via Zoom Webinar 
Thursday September 16, 2021 
12:00 – 1:00 PM 

Meeting Goals: 
• Review Draft GSP Chapter 5. 
• Answer audience questions. 

Staff: 
• Herb Smart, Debbie Montalbano, Michael Cooke, Turlock Irrigation District 
• Karen Morgan, City of Ceres 
• Lacey McBride, County of Merced 
• Mike Tietze, Formation Environmental 
• Lisa Beutler, Marisa Perez-Reyes, Stantec 

 
Welcome, Introductions, Agenda Review, Zoom Platform Overview 
The Facilitators welcomed the attendees to the lunch hour, introduced the panelists, and reviewed the 
Agenda for today’s meeting. They shared information about how participants can use the Zoom Webinar 
platform to submit questions.  
 
Context Setting 
Herb Smart (Turlock Irrigation District) provided background information on SGMA, the East Turlock and 
West Turlock GSAs, and their combined approach to the GSP. 
 
Review of Draft Chapter 5: Water Budgets 
Lacey McBride from the County of Merced provided a presentation on the Turlock Subbasin Water 
Budget. 
 
Facilitated Question and Answer Session 
The Facilitators engaged the audience to answer their questions. The following questions and answers 
were provided: 
 

• Facilitators provided links to the website, including information about where materials from this 
meeting will be posted. 

• Rhett Calkins, a farmer in the area, asked clarifying questions about the GSP and water budget. 
• Staff answered a question about the expected release date for Draft Chapter 8 of the GSP. 
• Kevin Kauffman asked for information about sources to support the information shared about the 

interconnection between depletion in groundwater and inflow to the subbasin from rivers and 
streams. 

• Staff clarified what Lacey McBride meant when she referred to deep percolation. 
• Staff provided information about how much overdraft the subbasin is experiencing on a per-acre 

basis. 
• Staff provided information about the current sustainable yield in acre-inches per agricultural acre 

in the GSAs. 
• Lisa shared that cooperation between two GSAs to complete a single GSP is not rare and is in 

line with DWR’s original intention for SGMA. 
• Rhett Calkins asked about conjunctive use and how the surface water curtailments affect Turlock 

Irrigation District’s pumping plan. Staff shared that the District is pushing back on the curtailment 
order and establishing a conjunctive use program. 

 
Closing 
Herb Smart thanked the attendees and provided links to the Turlock Groundwater website. He provided 
information about how comments on the draft chapters can be submitted. 
 
The Meeting adjourned at 1:10 PM. 



September 16, 2021 
Turlock Subbasin Groundwater Sustainability Plan 
Groundwater Lunch Hour: Overview of GSP Chapter 5: Water Budgets 
Page 2 of 2  

 

 
Summary of Registrants: 
 

Attended? First Name Last Name Email Address 
Yes Pawan Naidu pnaidu@turlockjournal.com 
Yes Jeanne Zolezzi jzolezzi@herumcrabtree.com 
Yes Spreck Rosekrans spreck@hetchhetchy.org 
Yes Joseph Gallegos Joseph@UmidaAG.com 
Yes Donny Hicks woodduck99@gmail.com 
 Rod Jorritsma Rjorritsma@aol.com 
Yes John Brodie john.brodie@sldmwa.org 
 Fagundes Dairy jhiser@fagundesdairy.com 
Yes Amanda Monaco amonaco@leadershipcounsel.org 
Yes Joel Broek jbroek@jjbfarms.com 
Yes Claire Howard claire.howard@sldmwa.org 
 Art Hill arthill@charter.net 
Yes Rhett Calkins roosevelt84@gmail.com 
 Spencer Schmidt sschmidt.hr@gmail.com 
 Aracely Garcia Gonzalez Aggonzalez@leadershipcounsel.org 
 Austin High Austinhigh92@gmail.com 
Yes Ryan Honnette rhonnette@almondalliance.org 
 Carl Evers cevers@agiscapital.com 
Yes Matt Brady mbrady@agreserves.com 
Yes BART MULLER bhmuller@gmail.com 
Yes Kevin Kauffman kauffmankevin@comcast.net 

 


